
 

 

 

Item 6 – Question number 1 

Received on 9 July 2019 

 

After the publication of the agenda for the 15 July 2019 Council meeting, but before the deadline for submission 

of questions, a question was received from a member of the public.  

The question will be asked under agenda item 6.  

 

“Mr. Mike Kirby, Director of Strategy and Performance for Lancashire County Council, has indicated that the 

county council "have not been asked to remain within the premises" of the Lytham Institute by Fylde Council 

for the purpose of returning the Lytham library to the Institute.  How does this lack of effort on the part of 

Fylde Council square with its responsibilities to the people of Lytham, who have expressed their clear wish to 

see the library back at the Institute, as well as its responsibilities as charity trustee of the Institute to secure 

the building for the benefit of the community?” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


